
 

TOWN OF STRONG – SELECTMEN’S MEETING MINUTES 

November 10, 2020 @6:00pm 

1. Call meeting to order – flag salute: Rob Elliott called the Selectmen’s Meeting to order with a 

flag salute at 6:00pm. 

2. Board Member Attendance Recognized: Present: Rob Elliott, Jim Burrill, Rodney Cook, and 

Dick Worthley. Andy Pratt arrived 6:13pm. Others Attending: Sandra Mitchell and Betsy 

DuBois. 

3. Approval of the Selectmen’s Meeting Minutes from 10/27/2020: Jim B. made a motion to 

approve minutes from the 10/27/2020 selectmen’s meeting.  Dick Worthley 2
nd

 the motion and all 

voted in favor (4-0). 

4. Approval of the Treasurer’s Warrant for week of 11/12/2020 for $20,023.95: Dick W. made a 

motion to approve Treasurer’s Warrant for week of 11/12/2020 for $20,023.95.Jim B. 2
nd

 the 

motion and all voted in favor. 

5. Town Septic: Jim B. spoke with Mr. Warnock regarding the town septic cluster.  He feels like 

the town pipe is on his side of line.  He plans to get his property surveyed.   

6. Custodian: Selectmen suggested the person that drives the 1 ton and also plows the town office 

yard could possibly help out with shoveling and walkways.  They would like to run the Ad for 

another 2 weeks.   

7. Sign Approved Changes to Personnel Policy: Selectmen signed the changes to the PP; 

bereavement and sick pay updates and the change of name from Columbus Day to Indigenous 

People’s Day.  Jim B. made a motion to accept the approved changes to personnel policy. Rob 2
nd

 

the motion and all voted in favor (4-0).  

8. Reports of the Treasurer/Town Clerk/Highway Foreman: Sandy reported that she still has 

some outstanding taxes on the foreclosure list. The town office changed over to the SQL platform 

with TRIO on Monday, November 9
th
.  

9. Selectmen’s Reports: Rod Cook asked about the CMP letter that we received regarding LED 

street lights.  Selectmen will review and discuss at next meeting.  He said that he will be 

contacting Mike Carleton for help in getting the Christmas lights up soon.  Andy P. said that he 

has gotten an estimate for the Park from Mike Yeaton of $700.  Andy made a motion to hire SMY 

& SPY landscaping to clean up the park based on an estimate of $700.  Dick W. 2
nd

 the motion 

and all voted in favor (5-0).  Rob E. announced that the town received a letter from our health 

care provider and there will be no increase in cost this year.  He also mentioned that he has 

received concerns regarding getting the ditches cleared of brush before they freeze up for the 

winter.  Andy said they were working on this.   

 

Jim Burrill made a motion to adjourn. Dick W. 2
nd

 and all voted in favor. Meeting adjourned at 

6:22pm.  

Respectfully Submitted by, 

 

Betsy Dubois, Clerk 


